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Dear Parents,





Parent workshops and open mornings:


To further strengthen the partnerships between home and school we are going to run workshops where class teachers will explain to you the strategies they use to help children learn as well as possible in reading, writing and maths. The workshops will run over two consecutive evenings and the idea is that parents are invited to the workshop run by the teacher of the class their child is in. Unfortunately if you have more than one child in the same key stage and therefore have more than one workshop to attend on the same evening you may have to split your time. The workshops will be followed up by us having an open morning for any parents to come and observe the strategies discussed. The dates of these workshops and our open morning are as follows:


EYFS/KS1 parent workshops – 4-5pm Wednesday 23rd October


KS2 parent workshops – 4-5pm Thursday 24th October


Parent open morning – 9-10am Friday 25th October





Industrial action:


The two main teaching unions, the NUT and the NASUWT have elected to take strike action on 17 October. As all teachers at Friars are members of the two unions we will not be able to open school to children on that day.





INSET day October 21st:


A quick reminder that on October 21st the school will also be closed to children for a staff INSET day. We apologise for the proximity of the two closure days. However the INSET date was set several months before the strike action was announced. The speakers and trainers we have booked for the staff training on the 21st have very busy schedules so it would not be possible to rebook them. 





Childline Schools Service:


As part of our commitment to children’s awareness of and actual safety, Years 5 and 6 had an assembly by representatives of ChildLine on Tuesday. They gave the children an age appropriate understanding of different forms of abuse including bullying, knowledge of how to protect themselves from abuse and an awareness of how to get help if they are worried. The assembly is being followed up with two workshops next week for the two classes.





Extra curricular clubs:


Going out with this newsletter today is a register of the extra curricular clubs that will be running in school straight after half term. Please also look out for a letter from Ann in the office explaining the application process.





Safe and considerate scooting:


Since we have had our cycle/scooter stands at school many more children have begun scooting to school. A guide for parents and young children published by Southwark council about safe and considerate scooting is available in the reception area of the school. We would politely ask that children or parents do not ride their bikes or scooters on site as it can pose a safety risk to other children and toddlers.














